City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

1/18/2024
Called to order by Ken Streich at 6:30 pm   
Members present: Ron Knutson, Brian Schrimpf, Ken Streich, Bill Faulkner
Members absent: 

Others present: Mike Kohnke, Mayor Jim Houdek 
Motion by Schrimpf/Knutson to approve comp time & monthly reports. Motion carried. 
Old Business
1) Discussion with possible action on Sale of 2016 RAM pickup

· School purchased and took possession of 2016 Ram
· New truck wrap is finished, lighting is being done, work boxes are on order.
2) Discussion with possible action on construction of 3rd Municipal well
· Discussed timing and 3 phases of process to build a municipal well. The process could take up to 3-4 years before completion and at today’s numbers could cost upwards to $1.5 million.
· MSA will be at next month's meeting to go more in depth on process and help map out locations for well placement.
· Discussed usable land on south side of city, costs of each phase, and required DNR sampling.
3) Discussion with possible action on the 2023 Water department sanitary survey

· Kohnke shared response to DNR with plans to be compliant.

· Letters for private well owners for inspection and/or abandonment are ready to be mailed and license & ordinance will need a meeting to change ordinance for inspections from every 2 years to 5 years. These will have to be completed by the end of June 2024 or city and or homeowner could face fines from DNR. Schrimpf asked Kohnke to get on a companies list for work to be completed in beginning of June just case property owner fails to comply in time.
· Discussed purchase of water valve turn tool to help become compliant with valve turning operation schedule set by 
DNR. New tool will also help with turning of hydrants in times of flushing. It is also lighter and battery powered.

· Motion by Schrimpf/Faulkner to purchase valve turn tool for $5,400.00. Motion carried. 

· Discussed needed cyber security for the water system and new locks for sewer plant and sewer plant gate entrance.
4) Discussion on new employment opportunity for Street and Parks department

· Personnel meeting to be scheduled.
New Business:
1) Discussion on Landfill Property
· No new information from Alliant Energy.

· Discussed legislation of solar farms.
2) Discussion with possible action on Hwy/22 Church St. reconstruction project

· Discussed DOT meeting on Dec 13th for 2027 project. Next DOT meeting Jan 25th, and Feb 6th
· Discussed plans, dates, Park St cross walks, curb & gutter and storm sewer connections on East Park Street to catch water from Family Dollar area runoff.
3) Discussion with possible action on Park Street reconstruction project

· Discussed plans, crosswalks (amount and locations)

· Will have finalized plans next month.
Citizen Comments: Kohnke recognized & thanked public works employees for their great job at snow removal after the storm. Discussion on plowing: Faulkner stated he received a compliment from a citizen. Discussion on issues/complaints on East 2nd St, discussed possibility of making it a through street to Mill Street to aid in snow removal issues and other yearly maintenance. 
Next Regular Meeting: 2/14/2024
Motion by Faulkner/Knutson to adjourn carried at 7:20 pm

Minutes by Marie Puterbaugh
